
South Seaside Park Homeowners and Voters Association

  General Meeting JUNE 29, 2019


Meeting was called to order and opening prayer given by President Whiteman. Pledge of 
Allegiance was said.


Roll Call absent: George Giovenco, Maryann Carpinello


Minutes from General Meeting on August 2018 were read and approved.


Treasurer’’s Report: $6,000 on hand


Communication Secretary: Judy thanked all in attendance for their continued support and 
welcomed our new members.


Director Nora stated that he has made 625 signs and if anyone wishes one to contact us.


Director Schwartz said that approximately 20 thousand e-mails have been sent


Vice President Fulcomer said that the Professionals testifying for Berkeley are costing them a 
lot of money.


Director Merker said to come out to the Planning board meetings as they can and have been 
quite entertaining at times.


President Whiteman had made charts showing our long and sometimes tedious journey 
through de-annexation. He then showed what is left to do… Most of the journey is now behind 
us 


On July 11th, Stuart Weiser should begin the final testimony.  We believe he will take two 
meetings to finish. 1 because he likes to hear himself talk and 2 because he should be 
Berkeley’s last witness.


When Weiser is done, Joe Michelini, our attorney, will question his testimony. Planning Board 
has 45 days to make a yea or nay recommendation to the Council.


The Council will then have 30 days to give their decision. Then it will go to court…Berkeley will 
surely appeal to the appellate court if the judge votes in our favor. We will have the same option 
if we lose. 


There was a question and answer period.


Don asked about making a parking lot on 20th instead of single family homes.


Members were asked to talk to new neighbors about our organization and quest.


50/50 was $44.00 and was donated back to organization.  Thank you Mr. Merker.


Meeting was adjourned


